
 

May 22, 2024 

 

Dear Parent/ Carers,  

 

We are continually looking to maintain high standards in everything we do at Meden 

School and uniform and being prepared for school are a key part of this.  

Ahead of the half term break, and leading into our final term, our expectations remain 

unchanged. All students must be in the correct uniform each and every day.  

The Meden School uniform consists of the following: 

• Meden blazer, 

• Meden tie,  

• white formal shirt,  

• black school trousers,  

• black formal school shoes  

• optional black v-neck jumper, 

• Lanyards must be worn at all times. 

• Jewellery is limited to a single stud earring in each ear.  

• Hair colour should be natural 

• Subtle make up is permitted Y10/Y11. Students will be asked to remove any make 

up that is judged to be unsuitable or that does not adhere to these guidelines. 

The full guide to Meden uniform expectations is on our website click here 

Please be advised that on our return after half term, we will be 

ensuring that all students are wearing correct uniform as they enter 

the building. Any students who are not in full and correct uniform will 

not be permitted to enter into the main school site until their uniform 

has been addressed. We will supply items where needed, if we have 

them, or we will contact you to bring their correct uniform to school. 

Where convenient, we will arrange to send the student home to get 

changed, and then return to school. Items of jewellery that are not 

permitted will need to be removed & will be kept safe until the end 

of the school day. 

 

ITEMS THAT ARE NOT ALLOWED 

 

Can I please stress that the following items do not adhere to our uniform standards and 

should not be worn. 

• hoodies and other sweatshirts,  

• leggings,  

• trainers (which includes all black ‘Air Force Ones’),  

• multiple earrings,  

• nose piercings & other items of jewellery should not be worn.  

• False or acrylic nails  

  

https://www.medenschool.co.uk/data/uploads/uniform/files/Website_Guide.pdf


 

 

 

 

If for any reason, you have difficulty with uniform or there are issues on any particular 

day, please contact the school. Likewise, please keep us informed of any medical 

concerns that will affect your child.   

 

You can communicate with us in the following ways: 

• a note in your child’s planner,  

• a phone call 01623 843517 

• text message  

• email office@medenschool.co.uk  

For a full outline of our uniform, please see our school website, which includes images. 

Click here to go directly to our webpage.  

 

If you are in a situation where you may require support or assistance with any items of 

school uniform, please contact the school.   

Kind regards 

 

 
 

Mr Simon Morton  

Deputy Headteacher  

https://www.medenschool.co.uk/page.php?d=uniform&p=intro

